

## **May 2016**

www.sbccphoto.org

A great resource!

The South Bay Camera Club is a non-profit social club providing for its members activities involving photography and continuing education in all types of photographic techniques. Regular meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month (unless otherwise noted) at the Zamperini Field (Torrance Airport) Administration Building Meeting Room, 3301 Airport Drive, at 7 P.M.

President: Don Sandersfeld (310-683-9275, SanderDL@att.net); Vice President: Phyllis Appel (310-376-1481, phylljerr@verizon.net); Treasurer: Chuck Greenwood (310-641-1178, musicachuck@sbcglobal.net); Secretary: Mike Calabrese (310-546-2118, mjc1944@gmail.com). News & Views Editor: Pete Beer (310-377-3431, pbeer2@cox.net).

Mailing address: South Bay Camera Club, P.O. Box 1213, Torrance, CA, 90505.

Web site: www.sbccphoto.org

## **SERVING THE SOUTH BAY SINCE 1944**

EVENT SCHEDULE: All regular meetings are held at 7 PM at the Torrance Airport (Zamperini Field) Meeting Room, unless otherwise noted. Other events are scheduled as indicated.

May 9	7 PM	Program	Scavenger Hunt results
May 11	9 AM	SBCC Coffee Klatch	Catalina Coffee Company informal get together
May 16	7 PM	Board Meeting	Don's Place
May 23	7 PM	Program	Ted Gore - Landscape Photographer See note below
Jun 8	9 AM	SBCC Coffee Klatch	Catalina Coffee Company informal get together
Jun 13	7 PM		Our annual "show your stuff" mtg. Tables set up for us to share our work. Officers election night

Jun	TBD	Year end awards banquet!
27		



The SBCC Coffee Klatch gets together every second Wednesday of the month at the Catalina Coffee Company from 9 a.m. to about noon, even when the club is dark. We have coffee, pastries, breakfast, etc. All are welcome. Any topics of discussion are welcome. Why, sometimes we even talk about photography. So come join us. Its lots of fun!

Our May 23 program has Ted Gore, USA Landscape Photographer of 2015 as our speaker. He will show us some of his beautiful images, and then walk us through how he processes them in his very distinctive style.



Reminder that scavenger hunt entries must be submitted to Robin Young no later than the April 25 meeting.



The need for volunteers to help with club activities grows ever more urgent. There is plenty of help for those willing to pitch in. It can be as simple as stepping up for one or two activities in the course of the year. For instance, there is an immediate need for someone to be responsible for our print show at El Camino. There were at least 20 submitters to have their work displayed. Surely one of you could take on the responsibility to interface with ECC folks and handle the logistics of disseminating mounting requirements and submittals (ECC does the hanging) and end of show take down.

Still not sure what you could do? Feel free to attend a board meeting to see what goes on. (see or mail Don for directions) Timing doesn't work? The minutes of the meetings are posted on the club website and you can review them and ask questions of officers at the meetings. Organizing just one trip/banquet/outing would be a much appreciated short term commitment. Every little thing that is done from setting up the chairs to handling the prints on an evaluation night to contacting a speaker etc takes someone's effort. If not you then who?



Also the year end banquet will be on June 27<sup>th</sup>. We need your help with voting on pictures submitted for evaluation. Those votes are how the year end awards are determined. Please log on to the club website and VOTE. Can't say it will be as entertaining as the current national goings on but it is good to see deserving members get recognition.



Also the banquet is an opportunity to have a slide show of your work shown. They should have a theme & music and be no longer than 5 mins. Due June 13, Flash Drive or Disk. David Carriere (davidcarriere@frontier.com) is the Slide Show Chairman for further information



Reminder that Betsy Treynor (bgtreynor5@gmail.com) is organizing a day trip to LotusLand near Santa Barbara for May. There is still time to sign up.

"Lotusland is the amazing garden of Ganna Walska, who purchased the estate in 1941 and spent the next 43 years creating Lotusland. The spectacular collections of exotic plants throughout the 37-acre property are a very personal expression of Walska's penchant for the dramatic, the unexpected, and the whimsical."

